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Albumin manufsetured from a plasma pool
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On 19Decmher2000,thelsleomeBloodmnSewicewumﬁﬁadbytthK
National Blood Service that plasme-derived products from the Bio-Products Laboratory
(BPL), supplied to the Isle of Man, ave bsen memufactured from pooled plasme, inchuding r
plasma from & UK donor who subsequently was diagnosed with variant Creutzfeldt-Takob
Disease (vCID). The Isle of Man Blood Transfusion Service was informad, by the enclosed
fax, thet “it had been sent 40 bottles of human albumin (Zenalb 4.5%) from the pod

The fax quoted advice, originating from your Department, contained in a lettes. by Graham -
W'mw:dtoNHSTrustMedialDircetorsonGI-'ebmuy 1998. That advice stated that the
* Department of Health considered thst there was no need to inform patients who had received
blood components or products coliested from donors who subsequently developed vCID,

because:
1. Itisthought unlikely that vCII2 will be transmitted in this way;

2. There is no disgnostic test for vCID;
3. Evenifatwtwueavaﬂnble,t:misnoptevenmivem:nmﬁmcotddbeoﬂ'aed.
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Recent media coverage of this occurrence has revealed that hsemophiliacs whe received
Fastor VIII Concentrate from the sume batch of plasma are being, or have been, told of the
situation, In view of this, I showd beyueﬁllifyouwouldinfommewhﬂbaryou
Depmmhaehmedthudﬂegimhl%mdqumdbﬂheNﬁionﬂBbodSmice.

Inudd&ion,lhmmhemad\dndbymymedhﬂdeﬁmnchy.theMedindPMn
Society, that, under the Good Madical Practice Guidelines issued by the Gensral Medical
Councilinhﬂy1998.Ihawadutytoe:phhfumtothep|ﬂmanydmﬁnnouming
witlﬂnmmamdumymponﬁbﬁi:ywﬁohmyhmmadﬂumhmformyremn
(paragraph 17 "If things go wrong”). I consider that, if one group receiving products from
thisbatehuetoldabomtheﬂhauofouofthdamaﬂﬂnuwhohmmeivedhbod
products manufactured from this plasmn pool should be informed. I have also been advised
bymm,hthecmemmmsphmmomﬂhgpmwdthhnﬂhgcfmdicﬂhﬁmﬁmh
would be difficult to defend not informing the recipients of the albumin,

DHSE can base its own response to the situation. I am also writing to Dr Angela Robinson,
Director of the UK National Blood Authority, which, as supplier of the produst, has a
responsibility to those patients who have received it,

Yours sincerely

GRO-C

DRIKWARDLE - - -
Consultant Pathologist
Director, Isle of Man Blood Transfusion Service
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